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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Thurs 24th Sept Dress Like a Pirate Day  -  Gold coin 
donation fundraiser  Thurs 22nd Oct Forensic Workshops  -  Years 3-6 

Fri 25th Sept Years 3 - 6 Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander Games Fun Day  9th - 13th Nov NAIDOC Week 

Fri 25th Sept LAST DAY OF TERM 3  -   
HAPPY HOLIDAYS! Wed 16th Dec Students last day for 2020 

Mon 12th Oct Staff and Students return for Term 4 Thurs 17th Dec Staff last day for 2020 

CASCADE INCURSION  -  STAGE 2 
John McQueen, principal at the Cascade Environment Centre came to talk to the Stage 2 students last    
Thursday.  His talk and hands-on activities were all about renewable energy.  Year 4 children would have been 
off to Cascade this month to spend 3 days and 2 nights learning about the Cascade rainforest, environment 
and it’s history.  Most activities are outside.  The days are full of learning experiences, exploring the rainforest, 
the creek, native flora and fauna.  This year? No camp, no Cascade!  Bush fires and COVID-19 saw to that.  
We are very grateful that John could come and share some of his knowledge with us at school. Hopefully next 
year the Year 4’s will be able to visit the Cascade centre.  Further on in the newsletter, you can read some  
stories from the students about what they learned with John. 
Mrs Paxton 



 

 

  NEWS FROM  
OUR PRINCIPAL 
    MRS JANE   
      MARTYN 
 
 
 

 
As we come to the end of our school term, I would like to thank our outstanding team of teachers and      
support staff who consistently make our students the centre of our discussions, focus and our decisions.  
 
All staff have engaged in much and varied professional learning.  Most recently, our teachers commenced 
an 8 hour course in Building Blocks for Numeracy.  We had a late twilight meeting last week and will have      
another one during Week 2 of next term to complete another 3 hours of the course.  As a trade-off, we will 
be closed on Friday 18th December.  Our students’ last day as Wednesday 16th December will not be        
effected.   
 
It has been a most successful term in many ways, we are all looking forward to dressing as Pirates on 
Thursday and Years 3-6 will be participating in our Indigenous tabloid games on Friday. 
 
NEW NSW SCHOOLS UPDATES APP 
You can now download an app through the following link that allows parents and carers to receive             
operational status updates for NSW public schools at: 
 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/parents-and-carers/nsw-school-updates-app 
 
The app will complement the other means of communication available to parents and carers from schools 
and the Department of Education to ensure families receive timely, accurate information in a crisis. You can 
opt in for notifications about the operational status of as many NSW public schools as you choose. 
 
TELL THEM FROM ME SURVEYS 
We have registered to participate in the Tell Them From Me survey again this year. Our students from Years 
4 to 6 are invited to complete the survey twice during the year. 
 
We also ask that all parents from Kindergarten to Year 6 complete the survey also. It is called the Partners in 
Learning. The anonymous information gathered by us from these surveys helps us to clarify and strengthen 
the important relationship between parent and school. Our wonderful team of teachers also complete the 
survey each year.  
 
Thank you to those parents and carers who have already completed the survey.  A link for the anonymous 
parent Partners in Learning survey was sent via SMS to you last week. Please let us know if you didn’t     
receive a link to complete the survey. The survey window closes on Friday 23rd October. 
 
UPDATED GUIDELINES FOR OPERATIONS DURING COVID-19  
Guidelines for schools were updated recently. Following is a list of changes in guidelines as they will impact 
on us at Urunga Public School until further notice: 

 
 School attendance: 
 
Students should be at school unless: 
 

 they have a medical certificate which states that they are unable to return to school due to an 
ongoing medical condition and the expected timeframe 

 they are currently unwell. 
 
In accordance with advice from NSW Health, parents and carers are reminded NOT to send children to 
school if they are unwell, even if they have the mildest flu-like symptoms. Schools will make               
arrangements for students who present as unwell or have flu like symptoms to be sent home. 

      WEEKLY SCHOOL RULE 
 
The focus this week is the  
                 blue rule 
 “keep hands, feet, mouth  
      and objects to myself” 
 
 

We ask that you reinforce this  
week’s rule at home with your  child. 



 

 

 
NSW Health have requested that schools encourage anyone who is unwell or has even mild flu-like      
symptoms, to arrange to be tested through their local medical practitioner or one of the COVID-19 clinics. 
 
Students and staff with flu like symptoms will need to provide a copy of a negative COVID-19 test result 
before being permitted to return to school. 
 
Schools are not required to conduct widespread temperature screening or mandate the wearing of a mask. 
 
All schools will be vigilant when implementing infection control, physical distancing and personal hygiene 
protocols to protect the health and safety of students and staff. Schools will promote the need to follow 
good hygiene practices such as: 
 

 regularly washing hands 
 avoiding sharing drinks or food 
 coughing or sneezing into your elbow, or a tissue which should be discarded immediately 
 filling water bottles from bubblers rather than using the bubbler directly. 

 
 
KINDERGARTEN 2021 
Our Kindergarten 2021 enrolment process has 
commenced. If you have a child that will be 
starting school next year, please contact our 
office for further details. 
 
Take care 
Jane Martyn 
Principal 

COVID-19 Testing Clinics 
 

As at 18th August 2020 
 

Bellingen 
Register first by phoning Three Rivers Health 02 6655 0663 
Drive Through Testing clinic - Watson Street, Bellingen.  
Open 1—2pm, Monday-Friday. 
 

Coffs Harbour 
Testing Clinic at the Health Campus in a white marquee near the Emergency   
Department. 
Open 8am—5pm, 7 days. 
Children under 5yrs must present to the  Emergency Department. 
 

Nambucca Heads 
Pre appointments via the Primary Health Network  
65688688  

 
  

 



 

 

        

 

 
 

 
 
 

 NEWS FROM OUR  
 COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
 JENNY LUXON 
 
 
 

SPOTLIGHT ON  1/2 TEAL (TERRIFIC) 
 
Classroom Teacher:  Mrs Kaye Arnold 
 
Number of Students:  26 
 
This term we have read a variety of picture books or viewed media texts and used the characters or themes 
to help develop our ideas, opinions and supporting reasons to write persuasive texts. The picture books 
have included “Edward the Emu”, “Possum goes to School”, “Grandpa’s Slippers”, “Olga the Brolga”, “The 
True Story of the Three Little Pigs”, “I want a new Room” and “The Day the Crayons Quit”. We have also 
enjoyed extending our mathematical abilities using card, dice and domino games and activities. 
 
OUR FAVOURITE CLASSROOM ACTIVITIES: 

 Daily fitness – yoga and aerobic dancing to ‘Footloose’ and ‘This is Me’ 
 Maths games like brainy fish, salute, double up, champion of the circle, guess my number,    

celebrity number and make the biggest and smallest number 
 PM eCollection and Reading Eggs on the iPads 
 Sentence of the Day – where we use our senses to write creatively 
 Art Hub – where we do directed drawing. 

 
View some great 

photos of our 
class on Facebook! 



 

 

‘PIRATE DAY’ 
It’s time to get dressed up as a pirate!  Urunga Public School will 
be participating in ‘Pirate Day’ this Thursday 24th September to 
raise awareness and much needed funds for childhood brain     
cancer.  Students are encouraged to come dressed as a pirate.  A 
gold coin donation would be greatly appreciated on the day.  We 
look forward to seeing everyone dressed up in their best pirate   
costume, or come dressed in red, black and white. 
Miss Kyle and Mr Ticli 
 
SPORT TABLOID FUN AFTERNOON 
Years 3—6 will be having an Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander games afternoon on the last day of the 
term.  The students are expected to wear sensible clothing (with sleeves) to highlight Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander cultures.  Sensible shoes such as joggers should be worn to make it suitable to compete in 
the different rotation games.  The normal break times will occur and students will need to bring a drink     
bottle with their name on it.   
 
Unfortunately, due to COVID restrictions we are unable to have parents attend on the day.  There will be 
photos taken of the events and uploaded to our Facebook page. 
 
Additional cleaning and hygiene practices will be put in place during the athletics rotations. 
 

When:  Friday 25th September 2020 (last day of this term) 
Time:  2.20pm—3.15pm (last session of the day) 
Where:  School—basketball court and school playground 
Wear:  Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander colours. (red, black & yellow or green, blue, black  
  and white) 
 

Year 3-6 Teachers 
 
FORENSIC WORKSHOP -  A CASE OF DISCOVERY 
Education Interactive will be visiting our school on Thursday 22nd October to present hands-on forensic 
workshops to our Year 3 – 6 students.  Education Interactive encourage curiosity and creativity in science 
by engaging students in a fascinating investigation.  Students will be taken on an engaging, hands-on              
experience.  Acting as both forensic scientists and as detectives, students will use their creative and critical     
thinking skills to analyse the forensic evidence and piece together the story.  
 
Notes were handed out last Monday to Year 3—6          
students.  The cost of the workshop is only $5 and we   
encourage all students in these years to attend.  Please 
complete the permission note and return to your classroom 
teacher with $5 payment by the Tuesday 16th October. 
 
GYMNASTICS PROGRAM  
Last Friday was the final day of our K-6 gymnastics program for 2020.  The entire program was enjoyed by  
everyone and the improvements that were made in gymnastic and balance skills over the past 8 weeks 
were evident by the final day.  Each participant received a certificate detailing their achievements      
throughout the program.  We look forward to more gymnastics next year. 



 

 

 

WHAT’S DUE 

 
 Forensic Workshop (Yrs 3 - 6): Permission note and $5 payment due before    

Tuesday 16th October 
 

FORTNIGHTLY CLASS AWARD WINNERS 
Congratulations to the large group of this fortnight’s class award winners.  Everyone stood up on Monday     
mornings assembly to receive their certificate.  Well done!  Mrs Martyn also presented three more 1000   
minute reading club awards to some more keen readers.  Great job Harvie, Jack and Grace. 

 
 
ICAS  -  UNIVERSITY OF NSW   -  INTERNATIONAL        
COMPETITIONS 
The first result has returned from the University of NSW International              
Competitions and Assessments (ICAS) that a small number of students 
chose to undertake earlier in the term.  Congratulations to all the students 
who participated in the five different disciplines.  
 
We had one student complete the Science assessment. 
Congratulations to Sophia Luxton who achieved a ‘Participation’ in this      
category. 
Mrs Prior 
 
SCHOOL PHOTOS  -  GROUPS 
School photos were handed out last week to everyone who made orders.  We have also received the group 
photos that were taken of our School Captains, School Leaders, SRC, House Captains and Vice Captains, 
Year 6 and the Year 6 Fun photo. 
 
These group photos can be viewed and ordered online at  www.theschoolphotographer.com.au  using the 
online ordering code below: 
 

20S6071VT39U 
 

The group photo prices are: 
$18 each, 2 for $34, 3 for $46, 4 for $58 or 5 for $70. 
 
The photos will be available to view and purchase ONLINE ONLY. 
 
HEAD LICE 
The head lice are out and about.  Please check your child’s hair regularly for head lice and eggs (nits) - use 
a fine metal tooth nit comb and plenty of cheap hair conditioner applied to the dry hair.  This is a cheap 
method to see if your child has head lice, and if they do please treat with an approved head lice treatment.  It 
is very important to remove all the eggs and repeat the process regularly until you no longer find 
eggs or lice in your comb.  Eggs will continue to hatch over a ten day period. 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 STEM (SCIENCE, TECHNOLOGY, ENGINEERING AND MATHEMATICS) 
STEM this term has focused on technology and engineering. Students have explored programming and 
electrical circuits with Makey-Makey and Scratch where they have navigated mazes, and designed digital 
musical instruments.  
 
The engineering concept of STEM activities helps to promote problem-solving and innovative thinking.     
Students have applied various scientific principles to learn the strongest shapes for building and how to    
apply them to solve various challenges. Students have used these concepts. combined with the scientific 
method, to build bridges out of paper straws and play-dough, newspaper forts, and recreate models of     
famous landmarks using spaghetti and marshmallows.  
 
As the term has progressed, students have shown great ability to think outside the 
box and work in teams to solve challenges. It has been a wonderful term of laughter 
and exploration. 
Miss de With 

 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY AWARDS  
TERM 3  WEEK 10 

K RED 3/4 BLUE 
Isabella Post Mikayla Stone 
Jasmine Zmuda Luka Payne 
Olivia Stephens Jade Zmuda 
Arlo Hardy Dean Kennedy 
K WHITE 4 RUBY 
Christopher B Alyssa Meenahan 
Zali Miller Sophie Lamb 
Abby Marziano Asher Heward 
1/2 TEAL Malakye Williams 
William Carter Harper Tutt 
Billy Gowing 5/6 MAROON 
Eli Wood Violet Cooper 
Ivy Jessop Phoenix Blight 
1/2 YELLOW Jai Monro 
Rhyley Garton Kiara Jarrett 
Harriet Ross 5/6 VIOLET 
Harvie Sherwood Jorja Howlett 

2/3 GREEN Callen Sawyer 
Janay Lewis Jett Harry 
Phibi Solomon OTHER TEACHERS 
Rosie Gladwell Hayden Richardson 
Ekam Singh Mackenzie Smith 

 Cooper Lamb 

 Grace Perks 



 

 

 
 
  

CASCADE INCURSION continued… 
Energy 
On Friday Mister McQueen came and told us about energy and I learned that you get energy from the sun 
that then goes into plants and then we eat the plants and so do animals which gives them energy and then 
we eat them and we get the energy from them.  We also did this little project with these little suction cups 
which were really fun and then we did the really fun thing which we had to do.  Two different things.  The 
first one was we learned about solar energy where we went outside and made solar energy with wire cords 
and the second one where we had to make fans and see how fast they go. 
Jade Zmuda Yr 3 
 
Energy 
I really enjoyed doing activities with the man who came down from Cascade.  One of the activities was   
solar panels.  We went out to the sun and we had to get the buzzer working, the light working, the fan   
working.  We also had to do wind power inside.  We had to make our windmill and stick it on a little machine 
and test it on a fan.  It was all fun! 
Lyla Fitzgibbon Yr 3 
 
Energy 
Inside with the fan I found it really fun.  It was cool how we got into groups and how we tried to get the best 
score on the board.  The solar one was awesome, I like how we had to connect the line/wires and trying to 
get the fan to work. 
Oscar Day Yr 3 
 
Wind Power 
You can use wind power turbines or a windmill to create power.  All you need is the wind to hit the wind  
turbines or windmill so it creates energy.  We had to make a wind turbine to try and make energy and to 
see what energy does. 
Solar Power 
We had to use four solar panels to make a little fan and buzzer work.  We had to use electric wires to    
connect the solar panels to the fan an the buzzer. 
Asher Hobson Yr 3 



 

 

 
  



 

 

 

 
 
  



 

 

 

 
 
 
  

 

URUNGA FOOD  
PANTRY 

 
NEXT TO THE LAUNDROMAT IN 

CARDOWS ARCADE   
 

Open to anyone with a         
pensioner or healthcare card as 

well as those experiencing     
financial stress 

 
OPEN IN URUNGA 

Thursday: 10.00am  ‐  12.00pm 
Friday:  9.30am  ‐  1.30pm 

 
 

BELLINGEN FOOD PANTRY IS 
ALSO OPEN  

Tues 10‐12 and Fri 10‐12 

Nambucca Heads Cricket Club Registration Day 
 

We are holding a registration day for our cricket club on Sunday 
the 27th of September from 11am at Coronation Oval, Short St. 

 
We are looking for boys and girls to join our under 12 team, we will 

also have a boys under 16’s T 20 team. 
 

Kit is supplied by the club and rego is $100 which        
includes insurance, we also accept Active Kids Vouchers. 

 
Any questions can be emailed to 
jane.donovan1@det.nsw.edu.au 



 

 

  
 
  



 

 

  
 
  



 

 

  
 
  


